
 
 

Diocese Mandates COVID-19 
Vaccination for Catholic Center 

Employees 
 
 

LEXINGTON — Employees at the Catholic Center of the Catholic Diocese of 
Lexington will be required to be vaccinated against COVID-19 as a condition of their 
employment, starting on Sept. 1, Bishop John Stowe, OFM Conv. of Lexington 
announced today. Pastors who choose to implement this policy at the parish level 
on Sept. 1 have his support; further mandates may be forthcoming. The bishop also 
reinstated the policy of requiring masks for all employees at work at the Catholic 
Center. 
 
“This is an urgent matter of public health and safety. There is no religious exemption 
for Catholics to being vaccinated, and Pope Francis has repeatedly called this a 
moral obligation,” said Bishop Stowe. “The health care system is now overwhelmed 
by a crisis caused primarily by those who refuse to protect themselves and others 
by getting vaccinated. This is unacceptable, and our diocese now joins those 
employers who have already made this basic commitment to the common good a 
requirement.” 
The Catholic Center is located on W. Main Street in Lexington. The Catholic Diocese 
of Lexington covers 50 counties in Central and Eastern Kentucky, with 59 parishes 
and missions serving some 46,000 Catholics. 
 
 
 
 
 
NOTA: Se reprodujo íntegramente comunicado de la Diócesis de Lexington, ya que no 
existía versión oficial en PDF.  
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